Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

September 29, 2019
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by LV1 President Mark French.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance by President French.
Present
LV1 – President Mark French, Vice President Diane Viering, Membership Director Camilla Sullivan, and Treasurer Carol Timko.
LV2 – President John Marsino, Secretary Tammy Neal, Vice President Linda Del Gallego, and Director Mike Roussel.
Minutes
A motion was made by Tammy Neal, seconded by Linda Del Gallego to approve the minutes from the July 28, 2019, meeting as presented.  The motion passed by acclamation.

Treasurer’s Reports

The Treasurer’s report for LV1 (copy on file) was read in summary and approved as presented.  As the Treasurer for LV2 was not present, there was no report.  LV1 is asking for email addresses for ALL residents that have one please.
Negotiation Committee Update

President French stated that the Negotiation Committees had met with several members of Cal-Am management back in May, and provided an overview of that meeting.  This included discussing items that the residents sought for the park.  Management asked what we were looking at as far as a rental increase and how long a contract we wanted.  The Committee asked for Cal-Am’s figures, which they could not provide.  Another meeting was held in June in an attempt to have negotiations concluded by October 1.  Again, items were presented for park improvements, such as camera replacement and additions in pool and hot tub area, sunset lounge, Building C, kitchen, exercise room and RV storage areas.  The Committee asked for more key card access to the laundry, pool, fitness and RV areas.  When asked this time, Cal-Am could still not provide rental increase figures.  And so, another meeting was scheduled for July.

At the July meeting, they went back over the list of improvements.  As before, Cal-Am did not seem to have an issue with these items.  In rental negotiation contracts, management does not list ‘improvements.’  As you know, our current contract includes tree trimming – which is an exception.
President French then spoke about the upcoming rental negotiations.  Management had looked at using the CPI to calculate the increase, but stated that would not cover their increased costs.  They also looked at a percentage increase.  The Committee said that was unacceptable.  President French explained how this would be compounded and would not work for our residents.  Cal-Am also suggested longer rental agreements, but they still would like a percentage increase.  They agreed to meet again.
In mid-September, it was brought up by the Committee that there are no homes being sold.  When prospective buyers were asked, President French was repeatedly told the rent was too high – Cal-Am disputed that fact.  There are over 100 homes, new and old, for sale in the park.  The higher the lot rent, the lower the value of our homes goes – meaning fewer potential buyers.  It is cheaper to buy or build a ‘stick’ home than buy and rent at our rising rates.  He gave examples of comparison pricing.

President French stated that price is what sells homes and they should price us behind others.  He was told they sell the lifestyle and amenities.  Most residents don’t use all the amenities.  There are residents who cannot afford to stay and cannot sell their homes; some have turned over their titles to the park and walked away.
The Committee proposed a rent freeze for 2020 and a $40 rent increase over the remaining four years.  Cal-Am stated they wanted an increase of at least $30 a year.  We must have a contract.  The rent was the biggest concern of park residents.  They then proposed a $10 increase FOR ONE YEAR, NO CONTRACT, to get sales turned around (you should have received a letter).
We will give a five-day notice to hold a Special Meeting to discuss numbers once we get a joint agreement, and then have a vote, open to all owners of Lamplighter Village – one vote per address.  The contract will be the same for both sides.  Our current contract expires on December 31.
Questions and comments from the audience included:

· The different rent for new residents – it was explained that this is based on market rate.  The definition of ‘market rate’ was explained.

· The rent increase after the first year – we are still negotiating and do not have an answer at this time.

· New homes are being pushed to sell over used homes.

· Other parks used for comparison to negotiate the rental increase.

· The Committee has done an excellent job in researching and attempting to negotiate for us.

· Rental increases could change the economic demographics of the park.

· Please use caution and common sense when posting comments on social media.  Negativity will hurt us and you must contain your comments to our ‘Neighborhood’.
· Complaint forms are available if you have issues that need to be taken care of by park management.

· We need to present a ‘team’ front and increase the membership in the organizations.
· Four-sided inspections are being done.

· There is trash in long lake and it should be cleaned out.

Please remember the letter that was sent out is NOT a contract and that all the residents must vote on an increase – this is just the start of the negotiations.
Meeting adjourned at 5:20 p.m.
